
Village of Hanover 
April 9th, 2019 

Regular Meeting 
 

 
President Schaible called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll was 

answered by B. Nolan, D. Brotherton, L. Zigler, D Teberg, E. Murphy.  
E. Murphy motioned to accept March 12th regular minutes. L. Zigler 

seconded. Motion carried 5-0. 
B. Nolan motion to accept March 18th special meeting minutes. D. 

Brotherton seconded. Motion carried 5-0. 
B. Nolan motioned to accept and pay the monthly bills. E. Murphy 

seconded. Motion carried 5-0.  
B. Gable arrived at 7:06 p.m. 
D Teberg motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. L. Zigler 

seconded. Motion carried 6-0. 
Audience present was J. Coffey, J. Ohms, D Griffin, L. Speer, J. 

Nolan, R. Davies, D. Allison, N. Speer, C. Sweeney. J. Ohms inquiring 
about a storm siren being put up on the south end of Hanover. The board 
answered that the budget for 2019 was being worked on still and would see 
if monies allowed for a storm siren. J. Nolan was there on behalf of the park 
district for roof fixes. 

Task Force is working on following up on properties and issuing 
citations.  

Sidewalk and Lights project is moving forward with IDOT looking into 
the use of MFT Funds to be used by the Village to complete the project. 
More info to come from IDOT and Fehr Grahm. 

The 2019 Budget reprot will be complete in a week and President 
Schaible will call a special meeting to go over it. 

Gaming Tax monies are none as of now to report. There are no 
machines at the Bootlegger or the Viking as of now. No monies have been 
received from the machines at the Hanover Tap. May need to look into 
other possibilities for donation and scholarship monies. 



Zoning and Liquor Ordinance changes need to be made and 
new ordinances need to be drawn up. The board will keep working on this, 
nothing new at this time. 

Gaming Tax Ordinance was drawn up and states that monies 
acquired from gaming machines can be used for donations. D. Teberg 
motioned to pass the Ordinance. L. Zigler seconded motion carried 6-0. 

Zoning Administrator pay was discussed and said a number will be 
put in to the budget for further discussion and negotiation. Three of the 
existing board members for the Zoning Board have agreed to stay on; still 
need to hear back from the others. 

Village clean up day will be May 30th. 
Park District roof will need to be discussed more after the budget is 

finished to see where monies could come from. The board also discussed 
waiting for quorums with other boards as to what they are donating. 

The sand filters at the Lagoon need to be fixed soon. All sand will 
need to be removed to get down to the rock before the professionals come 
in to fix it. 

B. Nolan said his goodbyes and gave his final opinions towards old 
business; after not being elected back for another term. B. Nolan had been 
a board member since 1995; everyone thank him for his time served as a 
board member.  

B.Nolan motioned to adjuorn. B. Gable seconded. Meeting adjourned 
at 8:16 p.m. 


